



	   HATTON PARISH COUNCIL

Final Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at 

The Lewis Carroll Centre, Daresbury Lane, Daresbury

on Monday 24th April 2017 at 7.00 pm


	Councillors in attendance:





Apologies
Margaret Winstanley







Stuart Tranter







Kathy Merrett
Julian Wrigley







Amber Smith
Judith Godley 
David Jones
Roger Dickin
Also present:

B Axcell – Ward Councillor

Guests: 
Martin Fagan – Community Heart Beat


	A199
	Welcome/Apologies
Apologies received from Kathy Merrett & Amber Smith.


	A200
	Open Forum for Residents
No villagers being present the Chair continued with the Agenda.



	A201
	Minutes of Previous Meetings

The Minutes of the previous meeting (20th March 2017) were agreed and signed as a true record.


	A202
	Declarations of Interest

Stuart Tranter declared an interest against agenda item 6 and Margaret suggested this item be deferred to the end at which point Stuart could leave the meeting.



	A203
	Martin Fagan, Community Heart Beat
JG introduced Martin Fagan to the meeting and explained that it had been suggested to the Parish Council that a defibrillator may be of use in the village and therefore the PC were looking to site a defibrillator in the phone box .
Martin confirmed that certain criteria had to be in place to use a phone box and said that he would check with BT to see if the suggested site met that criteria.

· A heated cabinet would need to be sited in the phone box with appropriate safety in place

· A governance system would have to be put into place
Martin presented two types of defibrillator and demonstrated how to use them.  He confirmed the “lifeline” defib was designed more for use by the general public.
The cost to install would be around £2,000 however if the PC chose to go through   Managed Solutions the defibrillator comes with consumables and the cost would be £126.00 per year as opposed to £150 per year if not going through Managed Solutions.  JG confirmed she would liaise with Martin re outcome of the PC decision and thanked him for his presentation.
A brief discussion followed after Martin had left the meeting and it was proposed that the Managed Solution option and Yellow lifeline defibrillator + training was the best option.  This was agreed by all. 

	A204
	Actions Arising from previous Minutes

a. Sign re Lending Library – RD circulated a poster and this was agreed.
b. Rota for Library – JG confirmed she and 3 other volunteers would go on the rota and she thought it would be advisable to give each person a week each.  This was agreed
c. Logistics of back up processes and record process – ST reported this was in hand, but requires to loan the Clerk Laptop to install and test an automated backup process. ST will contact EM to arrange this.
d. Small lottery – MW felt this had become complicated and decided not to pursue
e. Noticeboard – now erected and MW thanked all involved

f. Effectiveness of internal control & risk assessment reviewed & minuted – defer to next meeting RD to look at

g. Reclaim of VAT – EM confirmed that this should have been completed around January but definitely prior to financial year end – RD/EM to look at


	A205
	Chair Matters

MW wanted to thank Richard for his work around the village and asked members for suggestions as to a form of thanks.  JG confirmed she had acknowledged his work in the newsletter .
MW also confirmed the Parish Council AGM would take place at the next meeting (May).

MW reminded the group that they had now entered into a period of Purdah.


	A206
	Youth Matters

No matters to report 

	A207
	Broadband/IT Matters
ST confirmed that the BT Community Fibre Partnership have informed him that because Hatton is included in Connecting Cheshire Phase 3, they are no longer going to provide a partnership design and costings.  As Hatton are only currently proposed for inclusion ST confirmed he is currently in discussion with them to try and establish a more definitive statement on the situation.

	A208
	Clerk Matters

Annual Return of Accounts (BDO) – EM confirmed this had been returned to BDO as per their instructions giving details of new Parish Council Clerk.

ChALC Affiliation fee £96.95.  EM confirmed an invoice for subscription renewal had been received and members confirmed this should be paid.

	A209
	Correspondence

Copies of correspondence received were circulated at the meeting.

	A210
	Hatton Village Planning Implementation Group

RD reported that the group had met recently and all members were doing sterling work within their own areas.  A discussion had taken place around the potential purchase of marquee, which is addressed in Item A211. RD then provided the findings of the Groups research into various speeding control options as in the attached report. Agreed that the Group should pursue options, with particular interest shown in the White Gating of the villages entrances. RD to Action


	A211
	Community Gazebo
MW reported that it was time think of a replacement gazebo and suggested a ‘pop up’ type.  She confirmed the cost for a 4m x 8m (13.5ft x 27.5ft) would be £749.00 incl VAT.  He confirmed the Hatton Arms had agreed to go halves for shared use of the gazebo.  This was agreed


	A212
	Aircraft noise results
RD said that the report had confirmed everything was within the boundaries at all times and had not made any difference to the community in terms of noise invasion.  If anyone wished to see the report RD would forward.


	A213
	Planning Report
JW confirmed there were no enforcement notice relevant to Hatton nor were there any planning applications.
With regard to Orchard House, the notices had gone & Andrew Bradbury said the variation had been granted.  JG said the PC were disappointed that they were not consulted on the variation and JW confirmed he would write to Warrington Borough Council expressing disappointment that Hatton PC had not been informed. 



	A214
	Traffic issues

Covered in HVPIG Report

	
	Finances

EM reported that the total funds available currently were £20,270.75

JG queried the Bank Reconciliation which showed a ‘difference/cross ref of £100” RD & EM agreed to meet to recheck the statement and report back.


	A215
	Items for Hatton Life

Nothing to report


	A216
	Councillor/Resident Issues

Nothing to report



	A217
	Conclusions of the Hatton Village Feasibility Group – Julian Wrigley
Further to the previous report by the Feasibility Group, JW confirmed that there were now only two possible sites as Stuart Parkin had indicated he did not want to sell or lease any of his land. Both sites had been considered by the Group, however, a clear preference for the Tranter site (the other site being owned by the Tates) had emerged due to it being potentially a more viable site for the Village Hall and any associated residential development from a planning and value perspective due to its situation having a prominent frontage to Hatton Lane not dissimilar to other developments and less likely to be affected by the Motorway and the Boarding Kennels and Cattery. A meeting was then arranged with Carl Palmer and his Architect who agreed to produce a block plan for the preferred site taking into account access points and the number of parking spaces required under Cheshire Parking Standards. Carl Palmer also said that he would be prepared to build the Village Hall at cost with some internal areas fitted out free by suppliers. A meeting had also been held with a representative Daresbury Estates to discuss restrictive covenants on the Tranter land and in due course the Group would be putting a proposal forward after valuation advice had been received on the house building plots from a local Agent. Cheshire Community Action had also been contacted for their advice at this stage of the project. Assuming negotiations for the preferred site are successful an action plan will be drawn up to deal with the following issues: * The Business Plan needs to be finalised * The views of residents on the scheme to be sought * The need to obtain planning permission through a Neighbourhood Development Order * Consideration of any legal costs to take matters forward. The PC thanked Julian for the update and the work carried out. It was resolved by the PC that the two sites should be the subject of similar investigations and must be given equal consideration by the Feasibility Group going forward in order to demonstrate transparency. A further progress report should if at all possible be submitted to the June meeting.
Meeting closed at 9:00pm


	A161

	Date and Time of Next Meeting 

The AGM will commence at 7pm followed by the Parish Council Meeting at 7.30pm Monday 15th May 2017.
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